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Crime Trends 
1st – 30th August 2018 

 
 

A grey Antler suitcase was stolen from a front porch of a Bed & Breakfast establishment in 
Longtown  between 10.20 – 11.15am on Saturday 4th August.  The case contained a quantity of 
walking gear, toiletries, maps and other items belonging to a gent on a walking holiday. 
Incident ref 515-s-040818 
 
Several wheelie bins that were left out for the recycling collection in Madley  were upturned in a field 
and their contents strewn around – this happened in two locations in the village, one incident near 
The Comet Inn and the other at the opposite end of Stoney Street.  This happened overnight on 
Sunday 5th/Monday 6th August. 
Incident ref 94-s-060818 
 
A full size net from a goalpost was stolen from the playing fields at the rear of Belmont Abbey  
sometime between Friday 3rd/Sunday 5th August. 
Incident ref 781-s-060818 
 
Sometime between Monday 30th July/Wednesday 8th August, a Suzuki Jimny jeep parked in 
Callowside, Ewyas Harold  was damaged by having graffiti sprayed all over it. 
Incident ref 499-s-080818 
 
A vehicle parked in a disabled bay in Innesfield, Clehonger , had both rear tyres punctured by nails 
sometime during the night of Thursday 9th/Friday 10th August.  There was a disabled badge on 
display in the vehicle at the time. 
Incident ref 197-s-130818 
 
A white stone 5’ statue of a lady was stolen from the rear garden of a property near Belmont Abbey  
overnight on Wednesday 22nd/Thursday 23rd August. 
Incident ref 619-s-230818. 
 
 

If you have any information regarding any crime you  can contact police on 101, in an emergency 
please dial 999. Please be aware that any informati on provided within this letter is to inform you of 

incidents of note and to request possible assistanc e. We do not want to worry you in anyway. 
Any incidents stated are infrequent and spread abou t a wide area, and are over a whole month. 

Herefordshire is a safe place to live! 
 

 

Stop That Thief 
Burglary of sheds and outbuilding is still one of t he main concerns amongst the rural 
community.  

Burglary of sheds and outbuilding is still one of the main concerns amongst the rural community. 
Although the incidents remain low, it is still a major worry by people living in remote locations. 

Our Priority is to keep you and your property safe from harm and theft, we are therefore providing 
advice on how the community can help themselves from becoming victims of crime. West Mercia 
Police have recently introduced a scheme called "Stop That Thief" aimed at helping businesses and 
farms from becoming victims of crime. 
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 Working in partnership with the National Farmers Union (NFU) through the local Safer 
Neighbourhood teams can add another layer of security to your home, farm or other business where 
vulnerabilities are identified during a series of specific assessments. These start with a visit from your 
local officer and if appropriate a referral to Stop That Thief! specialist who will carry out a survey to 
look at ways to help protect your property.  This will be fully discussed with you to make sure it fulfils 
your requirements. 

The security measures are installed by a trained technician working on behalf of the NFU, for a trial 
period of up to three weeks. This compliments the advice provided during a visit by your local officer 
on crime reduction measures including security marking and property listing. 

All visits and advice are offered free and without obligation. Costs for the fitting of any equipment, if 
agreed, will be made clear during the specialist survey. 

For further information contact us. 

Security Tips.  

Keep your outer buildings locked and consider whitewashing windows of sheds to stop people 
looking inside. 

Fit good quality locks and consider fitting a shed alarm. 

Consider fitting good security lights covering outbuildings and drive ways. 

Close gates, this makes it time consuming for a person to enter your property. 

Mark property to help identify it. This can be done either with ultra violet pens or Smart Water. Or 
making visible marks with etching, paint or permanent marker. 

Make a note of all serial numbers of tools and electrical equipment, consider photographing the 
items. 

Do Not leave garden tools around the garden or yard, doing so provides a thief with the tools to 
break into your house. 

Close windows and ensure all doors are locked when you leave your property. 

Do Not  leave valuable items on show in your car whether it is out shopping or parked at home. 

Never, Never  leave the car unlocked, or with the keys in the ignition when it is unattended. Not even 
for a couple of minutes. Doing so could affect your insurance. 

Do Not leave your car running unattended whilst it defrosts, this is a traffic offence on a public road 
and it leaves your vehicle vulnerable to THEFT. 

Do Not  leave Laptops on view or other valuable items. 

Do Not  leave Car Keys on hooks in the kitchen or on hall tables, this is the first place a thief will look. 
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View from the Office 
 
 
We are very lucky to travel around The Golden Valley every day and see some of the fantastic views 
it has to offer.  This is a view across towards The Cats Back from the Longtown Showground. 
 
 

 

 

 
 

Scam news 
E-mail scam  
 
A reader forwarded us an email he had received recently which he found very disturbing, but knew it 
was a hoax.  It was very unpleasant however, and could be seen as quite intimidating. 
 
********* is one of your password and now Lets get straight to the point. You do not know me whereas I know 
you and you must be wondering why are you getting this e-mail, right?  
 
I actually installed malware on adult video clips (sex sites) & there's more, you accessed this porn website to 
experience pleasure (you get my drift). While you were watching video clips, your browser initiated working as 
a RDP (Remote Control Desktop) with a keylogger which provided me accessibility to your screen and your 
web camera controls. Immediately after that, the software gathered your entire contacts from fb, as well as 
email.  
 
Exactly what have I done?  
It is just your hard luck that I saw your misadventures. I then invested in more days than I probably should've 
investigating into your life and prepared a double screen videotape. First part shows the recording you had 
been viewing and second half displays the view of your web camera (it is someone doing naughty things). In 
good faith, I'm ready to forget exactly about you and let you continue with your regular life. And I am about to 
give you a way out which will achieve it. These two choices are to either turn a deaf ear to this letter (bad for 
you and your family), or pay me $ 2700 to finish this chapter forever.  
 
Exactly what can you do?  
Let us examine those 2 options in more depth. Option One is to disregard this email. You should know what is 
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going to happen if you opt this option. I will definitely send your video recording to your contacts including 
friends and family, coworkers, and so on. It won't help you avoid the humiliation your self will face when family 
and friends uncover your dirty sextape. Wise choise is to make the payment of $ 2700. We will name this my 
“confidentiality tip”. Lets discuss what will happen when you go with this path. Your secret Will remain your 
secret. I will keep my mouth closed. Once you you pay me my fees, I will let you go on with your daily life and 
family like nothing ever happened. You'll make the payment by Bitcoin (if you don't know how all you need to 
do is type "how to purchase bitcoin" on google search)  
 
My BTC Address: 1QhB485D8irNHcwgFKYtwJ7afDjK5z8kV  
(It is CASE sensitive, copy and paste it) 
 

HMRC telephone scam  
 
We have had several reports from people receiving recorded messages purporting to be from HMRC 
where the caller states that unless they call back on the number given they would be in serious 
trouble.  On each of the reports we received, the number given to call back was slightly different – 
maybe they change it each day. 
I called one of the given numbers and my call was immediately answered by a male – lets just say 
English wasn’t his first language – introducing himself as HMRC.  I said I was calling as a result of a 
message left on my phone, and he asked for my name and phone number, which I provided 
(completely fictitious of course!)  He then went off to ‘find my file’, and shortly after declared that he 
had been doing an audit on my account and found I owed them £4650, and that this sum had been 
obtained fraudulently.  Before I could comment he went on to say that I was to listen to him and not 
interrupt, I would have my chance to ask questions later. 
He then reeled off such a list of what was going to happen to me as a result of the debt – I was trying 
to write it all down but he was speaking so fast and also it was very difficult to understand his accent, 
but the gist of it was 
My passport and driving licence would be seized 
My assets would be frozen 
I would lose my job 
My house would be re possessed 
I would have a black mark put against my National Insurance number so I wouldn’t be able to get a 
job in the future. 
And the debt was now £62,000! 
I didn’t respond to all this – it was so laughable but I was just waiting for the punch line, expecting 
something like ‘if you settle the £4650 now we can stop all the other things happening’ 
However, he then went on to say that within two hours a police officer would be at my door and arrest 
me. 
I asked if he had my address, he said he did so I said Ok and that was it, he terminated the call. 
All very odd as he hadn’t actually achieved anything, but maybe because I wasn’t reacting in the way 
he was expecting he realised I wasn’t taking him seriously! 
 

Text scam  
 
Another scam was reported to us this month, this time it was in the form of a text message, and 
purported to come from the recipients bank, HSBC. 
 
Your Debit Card payment to Wilkos Store for 1,483. 00 GBP has been referred to us for further 
verification. If you have not made this payment, please contact Payment Prevention on 03333350208 
as a matter of urgency. 
 
The recipient rang the number immediately and spoke to ‘a very pleasant young lady’ who explained 
that the internet banking system had been hit by a virus similar to the one that affected the NHS, 
leaving customers accounts vulnerable, hence they were checking transactions.  The ‘pleasant young 
lady’ managed to convince the recipient that the call was genuine, and got him to tell her his internet 
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banking password.  The lady asked if he had accounts with any other banks, to which he replied no.  
The lady then said she was going to check that everything was well with his account, and call him 
back within 15 minutes.  The ‘victim’ was not suspicious at first, but then he had another , identical, 
text, but this time purporting to come from Santander.  He immediately rang his bank and they 
confirmed it was a scam.  Convinced that his account would have been emptied he asked them to 
check, and was told that in fact he had just been granted the loan of £11000 that he had just applied 
for and the funds were in his account now.  Luckily for him, the scammers hadn’t managed to get the 
funds from his account and he was able to confirm that he had not applied for a loan and it was 
cancelled. 
It just shows how easy it is to be taken in – the intended victim is in a highly skilled professional job 
and couldn’t believe he had been so stupid as to give his password to a stranger on the phone. 
 

Fly tipping 
The difference between litter and fly tipping  

Small items (example: Cigarette ends, food packets and drinks cans) that are improperly discarded 
will be classed as litter rather than fly tipping. As a guideline a single bag of rubbish will usually be 
considered fly tipping rather than litter. For more information on litter and fly tipping, please visit the  
Keep Britain Tidy website. 

Report rubbish tipped in a public place or roadside   

All incidents of fly tipping in a public place should be reported to Herefordshire Council 

Report large scale fly tipping  

To report more organised large-scale fly tipping, such as lorries dumping large amounts of waste, 
please contact: 

 Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111 available 24 hours a day 

 The Environment Agency incident hotline on 0800 807060, available 24 hours a day 

What you can to do prevent fly tipping  

There are a number of things you can do to prevent fly tipping, with further advice available on the 
National Fly Tipping Prevention Group website: 

Advice for Households 
  
If you find yourself with waste which cannot be disposed of through your normal council waste 
collection service there are a plenty of commercial waste collection companies who can assist you for 
a fee.  
Before engaging anyone, it is a good idea to check with your local council to see if your waste can be 
collected by them as a special collection (for which a charge may be made) or taken to a local council 
household waste and recycling centre where it can normally be disposed of for free.  
All householders have a legal ‘duty of care’ to ensure that waste is only given to people who are 
registered waste carriers. It is an offence to fail to make these checks. You could face an unlimited 
fine if your waste ends up fly-tipped and you cannot show that you took reasonable steps to prevent 
it.  
Whenever you are considering arranging for anyone other than your local council service provider to 
collect any waste from your household, always follow the SCRAP code :  
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�  Suspect. Beware of rogue waste carriers – reputable companies do not usually make direct 
approaches. If in any doubt as to whether someone is a legitimate waste carrier, do not allow them to 
take your waste.  
�  Check. Ask for their waste carrier registration details, and verify them by checking the online 
register or by calling 03708 506 506. Note down the registration number of the vehicle used to take 
your waste away.  
�  Refuse unsolicited offers to have any rubbish taken away. Always carry out your own research and 
choose who you wish to approach.  
�  Ask questions. Always ask what exactly is going to happen to your rubbish and seek evidence 
that it is going to be disposed of appropriately. A legitimate, professional waste carrier who wants 
your business should not object to being asked reasonable questions.  
�  Paperwork . Make sure you get a proper receipt containing the written information for your waste. 
This should include what has been removed, and where it will be going. Make sure the Company or 
tradesman’s details are included.  
 
 
 Next month there will be advice for landowners dealing with fly tipping. 
 

 
Arrests 

  
A 15 year old male and a 20 year old male, both from Kingstone, were arrested and charged with 
shoplifting in Hereford, they are on bail to court. 
 
A 42 year old male from Longtown was arrested and charged with common assault. He is on court 
bail. 
 
An 18 year old male from Clehonger was arrested in Clehonger for possession of drugs; he has been 
released under investigation. 
 
A 27 year old male from Bilston in the West Midlands was arrested in Madley for failing to provide a 
breath test.  He has been bailed to court. 
 
A 29 year old male from Eaton Bishop was arrested in Hereford on assault charges and is on bail 
while enquiries continue. 
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Where is PC Badger? 
 
 

Last month PC Badger was sitting by the bridge over the ford in Mill Lane, Dulas (also known locally 
as Cefn Lane and Owl Alley). There were two correct entries - well done Jackie from Dulas and Mark 
from Ewyas Harold. 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Any ideas where he is this month? 
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How to Contact Us 
 

����  101 to talk to your local SNT or report a crime 

����  goldenvalley.snt@westmercia.pnn.police.uk 

��� �  www.westmercia.police.uk 

@GValleyCops 

 
Only call 999 in an emergency, when a crime is in progress or life is in danger. 
 
 
 

Where We Work 
 
 

 
 
 

Abbeydore, Bacton, Belmont (part of), Blakemere, Bredwardine, Clehonger, Clifford, Clodock, 
Cockyard, Craswall, Cusop, Dorstone, Dulas, Eaton Bishop, Ewyas Harold, Kerry’s Gate, Kingstone 
(part of), Llancillo, Llanveynoe/Olchon, Longtown, Lower Maescoed, Madley, Michaelchurch Escley, 
Moccas, Newton, Peterchurch, Preston on Wye, Rowlestone, Shenmore, St Margarets, Turnastone, 
Tyberton, Vowchurch, Walterstone & Wormbridge (part of). 
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News from your local Fire Crews 

 

As the evenings turn colder, Hereford & Worcester Fire and Rescue Service are urging people to 
ensure chimneys are clean and in good order.  

Regular inspection and cleaning of chimney flues will help eliminate the build-up of soot from coal, 
wood, oil and gas-fired systems. Sweeping also clears obstructions such as bird nests, leaves and 
debris.  

You should have your chimney swept before lighting the first fire of the winter and also ensure that 
any appliances which haven't been used for a while are given a safety check.  

How often should I clean my chimney? 

HWFRS recommend the following simple maintenance routines:  

·  Solid fuel fires  – Once a year for smokeless fuel; twice a year for coal 
·  Wood burning fires  – four times a year when in use 
·  Gas fires  – Once a year if designed for sweeping 
·  Oil fires  – Once a year 

The Fire Service also advises that you:  

·  Place a fireguard in front of the fire at all times 
·  Extinguish all fires before going to bed or leaving the property unattended 
·  Do not burn paper or rubbish on fires in the grate 
·  Check for smoke from cracks in the chimney breast 
·  Install a working smoke alarm in the roof space (note: manufacturers may not recommend 

installing their product in an unconverted loft space and doing so may invalidate the warranty 
of the product. Please check the guidance notes or contact the manufacturer prior to 
installation) 

·  Consider fitting a carbon monoxide detector 

Soot and smoke from a small chimney fire can cause extensive damage to personal property while 
larger fires can damage the roof, wipe out the first floor or even destroy a home completely.  

Ensure that your smoke alarms, including any fitted in the roof space, are in full working order you 
have early warning should the chimney catch alight.  

Additional information and advice regarding safely heating your home using solid fuel can be found 
on the HETAS website. This includes information, guidance and HETAS advice on the following 
topics:  

·  Chimneys and linings 
·  Carbon Monoxide 
·  Installing and using solid fuel stove 
·  Solid fuel appliances and Building Regulations 
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·  Smoke control areas 

Approved chimney sweeps operating in your area can be found at:  

·  www.nacs.org.uk 
·  www.apics.org.uk 
·  www.guildofmasterchimneysweeps.co.uk 

 

Fire safety in the Home advice….. 

What is a Home Fire Safety Check?  

A Home Fire Safety Check is a visit to your home by a member of our Community Risk team, who will 
offer fire safety advice to keep you and your family safe. Members of the team will also install smoke 
alarms where needed, and will encourage you to work out an escape plan specific to your home and 
circumstances. This can be as simple as heading down the stairs, knowing where your keys are, 
unlocking the door and leaving the property. This can make a huge difference if a fire breaks out in 
your home, particularly at night.  

Who can have a Home Fire Safety Check? 

Home Fire Safety Checks are free and are aimed at more vulnerable groups in the community 
including the elderly, people living alone and those with reduced mobility or sensory impairment.  

If you think an elderly family member, friend or neighbour might benefit from a visit to get in touch and 
request one on their behalf.  

How can I arrange a Home Fire Safety Check? 

Contact our Community Risk team via our on-line form or call 0800 032 1155 for advice.  

You can follow both of your local crews on Facebook  at either,  
 
Peterchurch Fire Station   
https://www.facebook.com/Peterchurch-Fire-Station-153087025359064/ 
 
Ewyas Harold Fire Station  https://www.facebook.com/EwyasHaroldHWFRS 


